[image: image1.jpg]S




Classified Council General Meeting 

Date: March 28, 2008 – 11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Locations: Elko – GTA 128, Ely –  Room 114, Battle Mountain – Room 4, 
Winnemucca – Room 110, Pahrump – PVC 120
Members Present: Elko: JoAnn DelSarto, Mary Gilbertson, Marsha Holford, Renae Jim, Shirley Jones, Pat Loper,  Ann Ulrich, Cynthia Vaughn-Giles, Delores Whittaker.
Call Meeting to Order: Marsha Holford called the meeting to order at 11:05 a.m.
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the February 29, 2008 meeting were approved, with a motion made by Delores Whittaker and seconded by Pat Loper. All present voted to approve the motion.
Treasurer’s Report: Renae Jim reported there were two expenditures for $30.83. One for $8.86 to the Hospitality Committee for a frame and cards and one for $21.97 for a cake for John Naungayan’s retirement party. There was no revenue. The existing balance is $4,204.86. A motion was made by Ann Ulrich to approve the treasurer’s report and seconded by Mary Gilbertson. All present voted to approve the motion.

Off-Site Reports: 

Battle Mountain –  Absent – No Report.
Ely – Absent -No Report.

Pahrump –  Absent – No Report.
Winnemucca –  Absent – No Report.
Committee Reports:


Bylaws – No Report.
Events / Fundraisers – No report.
Facilities / Web Page – Delores Whittaker reported the classified webpage has been updated and the 
last 10 months of  classified minutes are posted.  The webpage also has the 2008 meeting schedule and 

agendas.
Grant-in-Aid – Penny Ronk submitted a written report stating the classified baskets which were donated 

to the GBC Foundation Dinner Dance sold for $150 each and classified received a nice thank you from the 

Foundation.  She included thanks to Pat Loper and Chris Marshall for their help.
Hospitality / Awards-No report.
Scholarship – Pat Loper reported the Tony Salvatierra Scholarship Committee met and the scholarship 

was awarded to Jennifer Partee from Winnemucca for the fall semester.  Two alternates were chosen-

Jessica Lynch and Holly Hornback.  Renae Jim will check on the balance of this fund to see about offering 
additional monies.
President’s Council:  Marsha Holford submitted the following report from the President’s Council meeting  from March 11, 2008:

Cliff Ferry provided an update on the Accreditation Report.  Lynn Mahlberg and Ed Nickel will talk to Carrie Bruno regarding the academic freedom policy.

Richie LeSpade of the SGA announced their Wells Earthquake Fundraiser will be held on March 17th (corned beef and cabbage).  Since the President’s Council meeting, Richie LeSpade sent an email saying $871 was raised from the fundraiser.  Friday Nite Follies are seeing 20 to 30 students, quite a success.  Rotaract Club will be in Wells on March 22 for cleanup, Elections for SGA are on April 20th.  Richie won’t be running for President again.  He feels this has been a great year for SGA.

I reported on Classified Council Spring 2008 Activities (see below).

Jeanne Rosenthal reported on several grants that are in the works or have been successfully obtained.  An upcoming grant includes looking at retraining people who were let go from Yucca Mountain.  Mike said they already have their skills and were probably only wanting to relocate.  The Nye County solar industry will be increasing in Pahrump and a potential may exist there for training.  Jeannie received a call from Senator Reid’s office asking if GBC would be applying.  A conference call with Senator Reid’s staffers will take

GBC will be applying for eligibility again for Title 3 competition.  In order to qualify, we have to show we are a viable institution (our stability).  Amber Overholser will be conducting an institutional stability assessment (full-time enrollment is an indicator for retention).  GBC has the strongest relationship with the high schools in the state.  The grant may pay for an expensive $60 to $70k program to help track prospective students to alumni status through a Web portal.  It is an interactive program that generates letters to track students’ status throughout their GBC education and beyond.  Susanna said she may be able to replicate a similar program without the cost with auto emailing.  This grant would be a $365k/year for 5 years.  Twenty percent of the total award is an endowment – software maintenance fees.  The endowment would have to go through the foundation.  John Rice said they are set up to manage them.

The Western Folklife Center asked GBC to apply for a congressional appropriation because it is more likely that GBC would receive it.    It is a $335k appropriation.  Hopefully, this will give GBC a closer tie with the Western Folklife Center programs making sure we are getting more programming during Cowboy Poetry Gathering – more collaboration.  GBC will manage the money.  

Jeannie submitted a grant proposal for the Martin Luther King “I Have a Dream” grant through the Nevada Humanities.  This event will run from January 19-24 (early next spring).  There will be a chautauqua scholar who performs as Martin Luther King.  Lynne Owens is researching the possibility of having the original women who were instrumental in organizing the Storming of Caesar’s Palace speak via IAV from Pahrump.  Danny Gonzales is working on putting together an ACLU panel discussion on the history of civil rights.  This event will provide a place for people to showcase their own “I Have A Dream” experiences either through dance, poetry, film, or speech.

The GBC French Film festival was successful this year with the showing of five French films whereby 40 to 50 people attended each.

The ICE Committees theme next year will be the empowerment and civil liberties theme.

The Nevada Shakespeare Company will be performing Romeo and Juliet in the GBC Theatre on March 21st.

Susanna Dorr talked about the online catalog, whereby the 2008-2009 catalog will be uploaded to the website.  Another website for catalog updates will also be available (not for public access) where authorized individuals from departments can make changes as they happen.  This information will be uploaded for the following year.  This will eliminate the pains we are going through now with updating hard copies for Laura Gallegos to pour through.  She said we’ll need to examine the procedure of how and who will be making the changes.  A group should be formed to include Lynn Mahlberg, John Rice, Susanna Dorr, Laura Gallegos, Joyce Shaw, and Yvonne Sutherland.

Ed Nickel said as policies change or are added, it would be most helpful if all syllabi would have a link to an index page with all of the policies (i.e. ADA, plagiarism, attendance, etc.)

The President’s Award Ceremony is scheduled for April 25th.

Mike McFarlane reported we are over 100 FTE up from last year.

Mike reported that an organization change has been made designating Margaret Puccinelli as Dean for Health Sciences and Human Services.  This move did not require Faculty Senate or President’s Council approval.  No position was open and no search was required.  This was part of the plans put in place a few years ago to establish three dean positions: Dean of Applied Science, Dean of Health and Human Services, and Dean of Arts and Humanities.  This position was the result of consolidating program and departmental duties into one position.  This will save GBC money.  Ed Nickel asked Mike to address this in Faculty Senate.

Classified Council Activities for Spring 2008:

February 2008
Two Classified Council Spring Scholarships ($100 each) were awarded to Irma Reyes and Carmen Matlock.


February 15th was the deadline for applicatons for the Tony Salvatierra Scholarship.  To date, no applications have been received from financial aid.  The scholarship award is $300 for each semester for the 2008-2009 academic year.


Gifts of Love project – provides children removed from their homes by the Division of Child and Family Services with backpacks containing toiletries.  This year was, once again, successful in that many donations of backpacks and personal items were received.

March 2008
Classified Council donated two baskets to the Foundation Dinner Dance with a final auction price of $150 each.


The next meeting is March 28th.  Included on the agenda will be the outstanding classified employee nominations.  Voting will take place via email following the meeting.

April 2008
Planning starts for June 6th GBC Family Picnic

May 2008
Nominations for new Classified Council officers.


Updates on GBC Family Picnic plans.

June 2008
Voting for Classified Council officers.

July 2008
New Classified Council officers take over.

College Council: Next meeting is scheduled for May 2, 2008.
Old Business:  None.
New Business:  
Outstanding Classified Staff for 2007-2008.  Mary Gilbertson reported voting is currently taking place and open until the end of the day, April 1st.   

 Meeting was adjourned at 11:35 a.m.
